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                    Portland Pomfret Dunkirk Sewer District Board of Directors

                        Minutes – April 30th 2019 PPDSD Board Meeting
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mike Mathews, Laura Sarek, Richard Purol, Joe Carapella, Marlene Webster, Dan Larish
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Paula Coats
NON- MEMBERS 

PRESENT:  Scott Cummings (Director)   
VISITORS:  None               
CALL TO ORDER:     3:04 pm

PUBLIC COMMENTS:    None

A motion was introduced by Dan Larish to accept the minutes from the January 29th 2019 meeting, seconded by Marlene Webster, Carried

A motion was introduced by Marlene Webster to accept the minutes from the March 12th 2019 meeting, seconded by Laura Sarek, Carried 

Director Cummings gave the board an update on the upcoming PPD sewer billing to go out around the 10th of May.  The water meter readings received from the Chadwick Bay Group are being checked and reviewed before the bills are put together and sent out.  A Budget Performance Report for the 1st quarter of 2019 was handed out to the board for their review.  The 2020 budget process will start after July 1st 2019.  It was recommended by the Director that the district board think about putting monies into an engineering services account to be used for I&I work within the district in 2020.  The RFP (request for proposal) is due back May 9th from bidders for funding assistance for grant applications.  The board may need to meet in the next month or so to select a vendor to look for grant monies for I&I study’s.  

Chairman Mathews reported that the agreement with the Village of Fredonia has been signed by him and it is in the hands of the Fredonia Mayor for her signature.  Once it is received back from Fredonia it will be uploaded into the County New World computer system.  
Motion for adjournment was made by Richard Purol and was seconded by Laura Sarek, Carried at 4:18 pm 
The next meeting for the PPDSD Board will be Tuesday July 30th, 2019 at 3:00 pm at the Town of Dunkirk meeting room.   

                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                       Scott Cummings

                                                                       Director     
